
Rethinking pain management to
curb drug abuse
By Kathryn Reed

Understanding  drug  addiction  –  by  the  user,  health  care
professionals and loved ones – is the first step.

Terri Cherry, retired pharmacist from Barton Health, this week
gave a talk about prescription drug abuse. She emphasized that
it is a disease, not a weakness – and certainly no one makes a
conscious decision to become addicted.

“Addictive  habits  have  common  physical  attributes.  They
release  the  chemical  dopamine.  It’s  a  feel  good  drug;  a
euphoric feeling, positive reinforcement so you want to do it
again. That’s part of the addiction cycle,” Cherry said.

In 2015, 10.3 million people in the United State were using
opioids for non-medical reasons, Cherry said. Between 2004 and
2011, visits to emergency rooms for misuse or abuse of opioids
increased 153 percent.

Opioids are both legal and illegal. They include OxyContin,
Vicodin, codeine, morphine, fentanyl, and heroine.

One of the problems with pain management is that people want
to get to where they don’t have any pain. That, according to
Cherry, can be an unrealistic expectation. It is also one of
the ways to become addicted – people erasing the pain with
just one more pill.

“People need to accept there may be some level of pain. They
need to work toward regaining function rather than strive for
being pain free,” Cherry said.

People also need to take some responsibility. It starts with
family and friends often being the first supplier. They have
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some leftover meds and willingly share them. Cherry said that
must stop for a variety of reasons. When those run out, it’s a
trip to the doctor’s office. Patients need to ask questions –
to  question  the  dosage  and  quantity,  to  make  sure  it’s
appropriate for them.

“Start low, go slow” is Cherry’s mantra for drugs. She also
advocates for non-pharmaceutical practices such as massage,
using  heat  and/or  ice,  aromatherapy,  music,  anti-
inflammatories  and  anti-depressants.

Naloxone  is  a  drug  that  reverses  an  opioid  overdose.
Pharmacists are allowed to prescribe it without going to a
doctor.

“It effectively blocks opioid receptors. The goal is to try to
save some lives,” Cherry said. Seeking immediate medical care
is still necessary.

She  said  the  pharmacies  in  South  Lake  Tahoe  require  a
prescription because the pharmacists have not gone through the
training to be able to dispense the drug on their own. Rite-
Aid,  Cherry  said,  will  administer  it  without  a  doctor’s
prescription, but it must be ordered.

Cherry  said  those  more  prone  to  becoming  addicted  to
prescription meds have a family history of abuse, use multiple
providers,  take  multiple  drugs,  have  medication  with  high
doses, have a mental illness, are low income, lack education
and live a rural area.

Addiction, though, is a disease that can strike anyone – any
age, ethnicity, income level or profession.


